TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Work Session

November 15, 2005

A work session of the Jamestown Town Council to discuss a proposed Noise Ordinance was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 7:05 PM by Council President David J. Long.   The following members were present:

Julio J. DiGiando, Vice President

William A. Kelly

Barbara A. Szepatowski

Michael Schnack

also present: 

Thomas P. Tighe, Interim Town Administrator

Arlene D. Petit, Town Clerk

Carolyn Mannis, Assistant Town Solicitor

PROPOSED NOISE ORDINANCE

Carolyn Mannis, Assistant Town Solicitor, informed the Council that the proposed Noise Ordinance is both enforceable and constitutional.  Ms. Mannis stated that when drafting the ordinance and in determining a base decibel level, she used a series of readings taken by the Police Department in areas throughout town.   
Council members asked if noises such as trash removal, fire horn, and other necessary noises would be exempt from the ordinance.  In addition, there were concerns relating to noise that may not be necessary, such as a loud band, jet skis, motorcycles with straight pipes, construction noise.
In further discussion and in answer to questions posed by the Council, Ms. Mannis offered the following information:

· Noise level would be measured from complainant’s property

· Noise ordinance would be enforced by the Police Department
· Police Department would use their discretion is citing violators

· Ordinance must be enforced fairly

· Difficulties in enforcing a noise ordinance

· Difficulties in determining necessary noise versus unnecessary noise and who makes the determination

· Noise level readings can only be taken on noise sustained long enough to be measured

· Other remedies available to Town

· Civil law suits

· Disorderly conduct charges against violator

· State regulated vehicle noise

Ms. Mannis stated that although she believes that the proposed ordinance is constitutional, it can be difficult to enforce.   
Council President Long requested input from Acting Chief of Police William Donovan.  Chief Donovan stated that a noise ordinance would assist the Police Department in responding to noise complaints and enable them to measure the level of noise and issue notices of violation.  Mr. Donovan informed the Council that the Town presently has a noise meter; however, because there is no noise ordinance it has not been used to cite violations.  

Both Chief Tighe and Acting Chief Donovan were in favor of adopting a noise ordinance.   

It was the consensus of the Council to put the proposed noise ordinance on the December Town Council meeting for discussion.

There being no further discussion, the work session was adjourned at 8:20 PM.
Attest:

Arlene D. Petit

Town Clerk
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